
Letter Regarding Scouts and Guides Camp at  
St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty 

 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians, and Scouts and Guides, 
 
Greetings from St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty! 
 
We are pleased to inform you that a Scouts and Guides Camp will be held at our school 
from 13 March to 17 March 2025, with the theme: "Discover, Lead, and Serve with the 
Don Bosco Spirit." This camp will also include students from Don Bosco School, 
Doimukh; Don Bosco School, Jollang; and Auxilium School, Gopur. The camp will 
commence on 13 March  2025, at 5:00 pm and conclude on 17 March  2025, after 
breakfast at approximately  7:30 am. 
 
Our students will be under the supervision of Sir Sanjay Boruah, Sir Mark Pegu, Miss 
Marina Eloni, Ms Pranamika Sharma and Miss Teko Nem throughout the camp. 
Students will be accommodated in the school premises. 
 
To cover the camp expenses, each student is required to contribute ₹ 1500/-, payable by 
12 March 2025. We kindly request your cooperation in ensuring that your child brings the 
following essential items: 

1. One set of correct and complete Scouts and Guides uniform if possible 
2. Light bedding 
3. Bed sheets 
4. Mosquito net 
5. Personal clothing 
6. Tracksuit or appropriate attire for physical activities 
7. Plate, glass, and spoon for meals 
8. Personal medication kit 
9. Notebook, pen, pencil, eraser, scale, sketch pens, etc. 
10. Black shoes and slippers 
11. Other necessary personal items for staying away from home 

 
Your support and cooperation in making this camp a successful and enriching 
experience for the students are greatly appreciated. For any further queries, please feel 
free to contact: 

• Sir Sanjay Boruah (Scout Master) – 81350 51972 
• Miss Marina Eloni (Scouts Captain) – 81199 30742 

Thank you for your attention and cooperation. 
 
 
Sir Sanjay Boruah Miss Marina Eloni 
Scout Master  Scouts Captain 
 
With best regards, 
 
 
Fr Benny James SDB 
Principal,  
St. Xavier’s School, Harmutty Date: 10 March 2025 


